VILLAGE OF FOX CROSSING SUSTAINABILITY COMMITTEE MEETING Wednesday, March 3, 2021 at 5:15 PM MUNICIPAL COMPLEX - 2000 MUNICIPAL DRIVE

"To help sustain our community for future generations by using resources in the most responsible ways at the right times and for the right reasons."

-Fox Crossing Sustainability Committee Mission Statement

Attendance:

Kris Koeppe, Chair
*Michael Scheibe, Citizen Member
Tracy Romzek, Citizen Member
*Laurie Collin, Citizen Member
Susan Garcia Franz, Citizen Member
(*) present via virtual platform

Absent:

Veronica Kasperek, Citizen Member

Staff:

George Dearborn, Director of Community Development Farrah Yang, Associate Planner*

Other:

Jim Wise*

CALL TO ORDER

Chairman Koeppe called the meeting to order at 5:15pm

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

A motion was made by Mr. Scheibe and second by Ms. Kasperek to approve the minutes from the February 3rd, 2021 meeting with no corrections.

The motion carried 5-0.

PUBLIC FORUM: Non-Agendized Village Related Matters

Pursuant to WI Statutes 19.83(2) & 19.84(2), the public may present matters; however, they cannot be acted upon. There is a three minute time limit per person on non-repetitive matters.

PLEASE NOTE: It is possible that members of and possibly a quorum of Village Board members or other governmental bodies may be in attendance at the above stated meeting to gather information; no action will be taken by any governmental body other than the governmental body specifically referred to on the agenda above.

Upon reasonable notice, efforts will be made to accommodate the needs of disabled individuals through appropriate aids and services. For additional information or to request this service, contact the Village Administration office at (920) 720-7101.

MISCELLANEOUS BUSINESS

OLD BUSINESS

1. Community Gardens

Ms. Yang said that both gardens are full and there are long waiting lists for both gardens. People continue to inquire about them.

2. Electronic Recycling

Chairman Koeppe said that the event will be on April 17th. Last month and this month, the flyers were sent out so people will know the dates. He also said that he will announce it at the board meetings.

Director Dearborn mentioned that there is a charge for collecting batteries.

Chairman Koeppe said he will call them to clear that up with them. He said that there is no volunteer sign up and it is just whoever shows up.

3. Plastic Film Update

Chairman Koeppe said he collected 150 lbs for February already.

Director Dearborn said the Village collects about 20 lbs a week.

Ms. Garcia Franz asked if any benches would go into Woodland Prairie Park.

Ms. Romzek said the next benches would go there.

4. Discuss Proper Recycling

Chairman Koeppe suggested that a sticker be made that residents can make it themselves. This could be something that they hand out at the Electronic Recycling event. The stickers would have to be vinyl.

Ms. Romzek said that there are many different recycling materials that you can get from Winnebago County.

Chairman Koeppe said that Eastman is collaborating with the Tennessee government to build a major plant that is going to have the ability to take any plastic and recycle within the next 2 years.

PLEASE NOTE: It is possible that members of and possibly a quorum of Village Board members or other governmental bodies may be in attendance at the above stated meeting to gather information; no action will be taken by any governmental body other than the governmental body specifically referred to on the agenda above.

Upon reasonable notice, efforts will be made to accommodate the needs of disabled individuals through appropriate aids and services. For additional information or to request this service, contact the Village Administration office at (920) 720-7101.

Ms. Romzek said she will contact Tri-County to see if she can get any materials.

NEW BUSINESS

ADJOURNMENT

A motion was made by Ms. Romzek and second by Mr. Scheibe to adjourn the meeting.

The motion carried 5-0.

5:38 p.m.

Sustainability Committee March 3, 2021 Minutes

Farrah Yang, Recording Secretary

PLEASE NOTE: It is possible that members of and possibly a quorum of Village Board members or other governmental bodies may be in attendance at the above stated meeting to gather information; no action will be taken by any governmental body other than the governmental body specifically referred to on the agenda above.

Upon reasonable notice, efforts will be made to accommodate the needs of disabled individuals through appropriate aids and services. For additional information or to request this service, contact the Village Administration office at (920) 720-7101.